
The Kimberley School – Guidance on the Transport of Pupils 

 

Transport of Pupils for the purposes of an educational visit must be risk assessed through the normal school 

processes. 

Transport of pupils for any other purposes must be agreed with the Designated Safe Guarding Lead (or Head Teacher 

if they are not available) who will follow the guidance below which is taken from the document “Guidance for safer 

working practice for those working with children and young people in education settings” - October 2015 

Guidance: 

In certain situations, staff or volunteers may be required or offer to transport pupils as part of their work. As for any 

other activity undertaken at work, the employer has a duty to carry out a risk assessment covering the health and 

safety of their staff and to manage any known risks.   

Staff should not offer lifts to pupils unless the need for this has been agreed by a manager. A designated member of 

staff should be appointed to plan and provide oversight of all transport arrangements and respond to any concerns 

that may arise.  

Wherever possible and practicable it is advisable that transport is undertaken other than in private vehicles and with 

at least one adult additional to the driver acting as an escort.  

It is a legal requirement that all passengers wear seatbelts and the driver should ensure that they do so. They should 

also be aware of and adhere to current legislation regarding the use of car seats for younger children. 

Staff should ensure that their behaviour is safe and that the transport arrangements and the vehicle meet all legal 

requirements. They should ensure that the vehicle is roadworthy and appropriately insured and that the maximum 

carrying capacity is not exceeded.  

Staff should never offer to transport pupils outside of their normal working duties, other than in an emergency or 

where not doing so would mean the child may be at risk. In these circumstances the matter should be recorded and 

reported to both their manager and the child’s parent(s).  

This means that staff should: 

 plan and agree arrangements with all parties in advance 

 respond sensitively and flexibly where any concerns arise 

 take into account any specific or additional needs of the pupil 

 have an appropriate licence/permit for the vehicle 

 ensure they are fit to drive and free from any drugs, alcohol or medicine which is likely to impair judgement 

and/or ability to drive 

 ensure that if they need to be alone with a pupil this is for the minimum time 

 be aware that the safety and welfare of the pupil is their responsibility until this is safely passed over to a 

parent/carer 

 report the nature of the journey, the route and expected time of arrival in accordance with agreed 

procedures 

 ensure that their behaviour and all arrangements ensure vehicle, passenger and driver safety. This includes 

having proper and appropriate insurance for the type of vehicle being driven 

 ensure that any impromptu or emergency arrangements of lifts are recorded and can be justified 

 


